
 

 

Dear Parents, Friends and Guardians 

COMING 
EVENTS 

Parent Teacher Interviews 
These important meetings are now being held in all year levels and it is great to see 
the number of parents attending to discuss their child‘s progress with their respective 
class teachers. These meetings are a great way for our staff to be able to share with 
you the good things occurring as well as discussing ways in which your child could 
need extra support to reach their full potential. It is also important for you as parents, 
to raise any issues which you may feel are impacting on your child and to work with 
our teachers for ways forward for your child. Good, open and honest communication is 
only going to enhance your child‘s progress. Once again thanks to our teachers for the 
time and effort they put into these meetings and thanks to our parents for entering into 
them positively. 
 
Year 8 2013 at the College 
Our College principal, Chris Noonan, has asked me to remind our families that        
enrolments for Year 8 in 2013 will close off at the end of March. Our children in Year 7 
have been given an enrolment package for next year and many families have        
completed it and returned it to the college. It is important that any families wishing to 
have their child attend Marymount College for Year 8 next year and who have not 
done this should do so in the next two weeks as places are filling very quickly. Our 
college provides a fantastic broad curriculum which attracts enrolments from across 
the southern Gold Coast – please confirm your enrolment intentions now in order to 
avoid missing out. 
 
Term and Holiday Dates 
Please be aware that our school closes for the Easter holidays on next Friday, 30 
March. As per the new system introduced by the Queensland Government last year, 
this year there will be two weeks of school holidays . School will resume for all children 
on Monday, 16 April. The important change to note here is that we will no longer have 
a Monday Pupil-Free day in Terms 2 and 3. Our term dates are advertised on our 
school website as well.  
 
Paracetamol Permission Form 
We have had a change in our guidelines for when parents want to give us permission 
to administer Paracetamol to their children. Previously for our staff to administer     
Paracetamol to a child we had to have a Doctor‘s authorisation which stipulated     
dosage and advised that it was safe to administer it to the relevant child. This was  
often an important and useful authorisation to have when we were away with children 
on school camps or  excursions. The change has enabled parents to simply complete 
a form and return it to the school for filing under the child‘s name. This gives us your 
authority to administer Paracetamol either at school or on excursions. These forms 
can be obtained from our Student Reception Office. Thanks for your anticipated     
support of this new protocol. 
 
Marymount School Cross Country 
Our Cross Country day for all classes is to be held next Tuesday, 27 March, on our 
school ovals. We will start the day just after 9.00am and run through from our Prep 
classes to our 12 and 13 Year Olds who would hope to finish around Morning Tea. 
Parents are most welcome to come along and cheer and offer support for the children. 
There will be a coffee van from Zaraffa‘s joining us on the day and half of the proceeds 
will come back to the school so come along and grab a coffee and join in the fun. If the 
weather turns sour on us or if the ovals are not usable we will post a note of          
postponement on our website by 7.00am on the Tuesday morning. We have set aside 
Thursday, 29 March, as a back-up day.  
 
Art Show Meeting – Wednesday, 28 March  
Our next Art Show meeting is being held on the above date at 6.00pm in the College 
Board Room. Already the committee has set many things in motion for our show which 
is being held on 3 – 5 August in the Doyle Centre. Nominations for Art pieces will be 
out soon so if you know of any artists who may wish to display a piece or two then  
direct them to the Art Show Facebook site or this email address. All volunteers would 
certainly be welcomed at the next meeting. Our meetings run for just over the hour. 
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MASS TIMES 
Children Mass   

(Doyle Centre - children read at Mass)  
5.30pm 1st Sunday of each month 

Children’s Liturgy of the Word   
(Doyle Centre - children are         
withdrawn for brief lesson)  

10.00am 2nd & 4th Sundays;  
5.30pm 3rd Sunday 
8.30am each Sunday at St Benedict’s, 
      Mudgeeraba  

Parish Mass Times  
Sat—5.00pm Miami; 
6.00pm at Palm Beach;  
6.15pm at Burleigh Heads;  
Sun-7.00am at Palm Beach &  
    Burleigh;   
8.30am at Mudgeeraba & Miami; 
10.00am at Doyle Centre;  
 5.30pm at Doyle Centre 

 
Wednesday 21 March 
Whole School Assembly—1R 
1P—Ozanam Villa 
 
Friday 23 March 
Last day for After school  
      Swimming 
 
Tuesday 27 March 
Whole School Cross Country 
7pm—Year 7 Canberra Trip  
    Information Evening 
 
Friday 30 March 
9am—School Assembly  
Interschool Sport 
END OF TERM 
 
Friday 6 April 
Good Friday 
 
Monday April 16 
School Resumes for all students 



 

 

SEMESTER 1 2012 
Online applications for the Bus Fare  

Assistance Program and the Student with     
Disabilities Scheme are being accepted now 

until 31st may 2012 
 

To lodge an online application to receive a    
rebate for either program, go to: 

www.schooltransport.com.au 
Further enquiries to:  3336 9192 or  

schooltransport@qcec.catholic.edu.au 
 

Applications received after 31st May 2012 
cannot be processed. 

BUS FARE ASSISTANCE &  
STUDENTS WITH DISABILITIES  

Assembly Change for Next Week 
Next week we will change our normal school assembly 
day to Friday, 30 March. The Doyle Centre is being used 
by the College for exams for their older year levels earlier 
in the week and we have agreed to move our day for this 
week. Our focus for the prayer will be on the Easter story 
which is being led by Mrs Britton‘s Year 6 class and Mrs 
Crowe‘s Year 2 class. 
 
Winter Sport Commences 
Our inter-school Winter Sports competition kicks off this 
Friday with our school fielding teams from Years 5 to 7 in 
Soccer (girls and boys), Netball, Australian Rules and 
Rugby League. It is important that the children have 
brought back the three forms (only two for netball) they 
were given if they were selected in one of these           
inter-school sports. These forms – a permission form, a 
signed Code of Conduct form and a Jersey Usage 
(netball excluded) form – must all be back before we let 
the child onto the field. These forms are to be returned to 
the relevant coach for that particular team. It is also          
important that the children bring along the correct gear 
and safety equipment for their game. Again without this 
equipment the children will not be allowed to take the 
field. Good luck to these teams and thanks to our    
teaching staff who have volunteered to take on a team.  
 
Traffic Issues with Sunlight Drive / Reedy Creek    
Intersection 
There have been a few issues arise with the traffic     
flowing right from Reedy Creek Road into Sunlight Drive 
when you come from Burleigh Heads. The intersection 
has a right-turning lane and a designated arrow for the 
purpose but this arrow needs to be activated by the front 
car going as close to the intersection as possible. The 
arrow is sensor-activated and only comes on when a car 
drives over the top of the in-ground sensor. Thanks for 
your help with this. 
 
Thanks for reading – congratulations to Queensland for 
winning the Sheffield Shield in the cricket. 
 
Enjoy the week ahead 
 
Yours in Christ 
Greg Casey 

 

I was interested to read an article in the magazine 
―Wellbeing‖ (Issue 130; A. De Winter) about the Slow   
Parenting Movement. Whilst the movement mainly targets 
the role of parents, I think the principles are just as apt to 
educators and school life. ―Slow‖ in this sense does not 
suggest lazy or neglectful, but rather it challenges the over
-vigilance that we have come to experience in today‘s 
world. It advocates a carefree, but not careless style 
where slow is not tardy, but at an appropriate pace. The 
concern is that childhood has become a race and lost 
some of its magic and ―when childhood loses its magic, 
parenting loses its magic‖. The Slow Parenting Movement 
is about bringing back the magic.  
 
The movement challenges the popular notion that by    
giving children a huge range of structures and organised 
experiences, they will be happy and successful. This 
―celebrity culture‖ is pushing parents to higher               
expectations in the search of perfection. The Slow        
Parenting movement argues that this media-driven and 
materialistic perfection is not in the children‘s interests in 
either the short or long term.  
 
De Winter makes the point that today‘s parents have     
become easy prey for companies hawking everything from 
baby kneepads, to toddler crash helmets to GPS tracking 
backpacks. The success of these sales is resultant of the 
anxiety and insecurity of parenting and has emerged in 
response to the ―helicopter‖ or ―hovering‖ parenting style. 
These well- meaning efforts to provide love and support 
have resulted in parenting being likened to a competitive 
sport or a product development. We need to consider 
whether this style is actually in the best interests of the 
children. 
 
Both parents and educators today seem preoccupied at 
times with sheltering children from all manner of risk.    
Supervising, organising, child-proofing and not to mention, 
measuring, have become obsessions for many. It seems 
that the goal is to eliminate pain and failure, yet at the 
same time expecting our children to be able to cope with 
set-backs and problems. This defies logic. Adult life does 
not come automatically packed with stimulating low-risk 
activities and certainly there are no longer hovering       
protectors to rectify problems and protect from pain.  
 
De Winter (2012) sums this notion up so well: 
At the end of the day, all parents want the absolute best 
for their children but it appears we’ve been so busy      
child-proofing the world that we’re forgetting to world-proof 
our children. 
 
The Slow Parenting movement claims to be a responsible 
model because it is about respect, trust and belief  in the 
natural abilities of children. Carol Honore, a champion of 
the movement offers parents a simple recipe. She argues 
that whilst there is no absolute ideal model, basic          
ingredients for all children are: ―healthy food, enough 
sleep, time to play and get bored, freedom to think and 
explore the world, the right to choose their own path in life, 
love, security and affection with no conditions attached.‖ 
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Refugee Day at  Tallebudgera Beach 
Every year the St Vincent de Paul Parish Group unites 
with their Woodridge branch and gives new refugees to 
Australia a day at Tallebudgera beach. This year the date 
for this event is the 14

th
 April. The Marymount community 

has supported this wonderful day for a few years now. 
 
We need your help! Please go through your cupboards 
this weekend as we need clean swimmers for children, 
women and men (please no bikinis as the women are very 
modest). They all need hats; towels (bath or beach       
towels); backpacks; wet shirts and the women love to wrap 
themselves in sarongs. Beach toys like plastic buckets and 
spades; any type of balls; frisbees or any beach toy are so 
appreciated by the children. Please make sure the clothing 
has no holes and the toys aren‘t broken. Please send any 
of these items to the student reception area and I will 
make sure they all get there on the day.  
 
This is our opportunity to share our good fortune with our 
brothers and sisters who have suffered much hardship. 
The items need to be in by the last Friday of term as the 
beach day is the Saturday before we come back to school. 
Thanks for your support. 
 
Jane Lennon      

The Slow parenting movement challenges parents to find 
a good balance between doing and offering too much 
and too little for our children. It advocates the need to 
balance family schedules so that time to rest, reflect and 
do activities together as a unit are valued and practised. 
Honore and supporters of the movement argue that    
children today are not biologically different to those of 
past generations where free play and an abundance of 
physical activity were highly valued. Slow Parenting   
allows children to: 

 engage in free play so that they can learn to think 
creatively;  

 take time and freedom to take risks and make   
mistakes and learn from them; 

 occasionally make poor choices so they can     
develop resilience, and  

 fail at times so that they can work out personal 
strengths.   

Specifically, it‘s about giving children the love and      
attention they need without attaching adult conditions or 
expectations. 
 
In summary, Honore writes: 
We need to trust our kids more. They need guidance, 
structure and discipline, of course, but not to the point of 
suffocation. They are born programmed to learn, so if we 
give them the freedom to be curious, to reflect, to take 
risks and fail sometimes, they will flourish. 
 
With all the wet weather we have been experiencing of 
late, it is unfortunate that our children have not been able 
to engage in the free play that is on offer in dryer       
conditions at school. Perhaps, when they can get       
outside, either at school or home, we need to be very 
mindful of how this time is spent. With a very crowded 
curriculum at school and such busy lives outside school, 
perhaps the Slow Parenting Movement is in fact the best 
way forward. Where practicable, perhaps we could really 
concentrate on bringing back the ―simple‖ life, or at least 
part thereof. With the upcoming holidays, this would be 
an ideal time to give it a go. 
 
Enjoy the rest of the week 
 
Annette O’Shea 

I have noticed in the past few weeks that some of our 
younger students are still experiencing difficulty in        
separating from their parents on arrival at school. Our   
Insights article this week focuses on ―making school   
drop-offs hassle-free‖. Michael Grose talks of a   
number of trouble spots for parents that have one 
thing in common. They all occur around a child‘s  
transition from one activity or place to another. This 
week‘s article points out that generally teachers have 
experienced separation anxiety before and           
consequently understand when it‘s within children‘s 
capacities and when they may need extra help to 
cope. It makes good sense to trust their judgement. If 
your child continues to experience separation         
difficulties, I am able to support the process of      
transition.  
 
 
 
Mary Sanders 
msanders@bne.catholic.edu.au 



 

 

  

Thank You! 
Our Project Compassion collection is off to a 
great start after the Free Dress day last week. 
$1200 has already been banked and the   
money boxes are coming in. Please send 
yours to Student Reception by the end of next 
week.  
 

The first gathering of Patron Parents last Thursday was 
well attended and a great success. This year we have a  
mix of experienced and new parents who have          
volunteered their time in our community as a whole. 
Please look out for events in the ‗Patron Parent Event‘ 
section of each newsletter and also for flyers in your 
child‘s folder. Our volunteers are very keen to support 
you so please consider their invitations and participate if 
you are able. 
 
Yr 6Y Ozanam Villa  
Ozanam Villa is a home for elderly people who cannot 
care for themselves. We joined some of the people from 
Ozanam Villa to go to Mass. Father Pat was not there 
but an equally great Father was there called Father   
Peter. At 9.30am we went to the chapel where five    
children got  to do a reading. They were Murphy, Nadia, 
Jacob, Liam and I. During the Mass Fr Peter blessed 
the host and pronounced that it was the Body of Christ. 
He handed it out to those who had made Holy         
Communion and finished Mass with a Gospel reading. 
 
After Mass Ms Christensen took us up to the altar to 
show us a few of the items Father uses during the 
Mass. We also experienced Father giving the Anointing 
of the Sick, one of the seven sacraments, for three    
residents. We hope Simone, Laurelle and Valerie feel 
well soon. Around 10.30 we went out for a bit of morning 
tea with our Ozanam Villa friends. We had orange juice 
and a biscuit.  
             Melanie and Nadia 6Y 
 
 

 
Enjoy the rest of the week. 
 
Bernadette Christensen 

From 26th March 2012, some Qld School Buses      
numbers will be changing.  

  
The attached document lists current bus numbers and 
the corresponding new number for AM and PM Services. 
If the students bus number is not listed, then there is no 
change. These are bus number changes only, Bus 
routes and times will remain the same.  
  
New School Bus Guides will be available on 
www.surfside.com.au from 22 March 2012. 
  

Number change is effective from  
Monday 26th March 2012. 

Lost Property 
The telephone number for Lost Property enquiries is 
Surfside‘s Reception No.: on 55 716 555 8am – 4:30 
Monday-Friday (Monday mornings are our busiest, we 
appreciate your patience if you are calling at this time). 

These are details of upcoming events organised by  
Patron Parents on behalf of the families in the respective 
classes. Invitations have also been distributed via your 
child. In most cases, there is no need to RSVP; you are 

most  welcome to simply turn up and enjoy the         
company of others! 

 

Years 3Y & 3M—Coffee Club, Stockland 
Tuesday 27 March—9.00am— 

Jane, Annemarie, Sharon  
 

PTH — Coffee Club, Stockland 
Wednesday 28 March  - 9.00am - Tracey & Heidi 

 
Year 6 — Muffin Break, Stockland 

Wednesday 28 March  - 9.00am - Silvana (All Yr 6) 
 

Year 1 Y — Gov’s Expresso, Mermaid  
Friday 30 March  - 9.00am - Catherine & Simone 

 
Years 2R & 3Y (All others in Yrs 2/3 welcome) 

 — Qld Museum, Southbank (by train) 
Tuesday 3 April -  

RSVP to Rachel Kapp by30th March 
 

Years 2 & 3 — Play in the Park—Pirate Park 
Thursday 12 April  - 9.30am - Karen W & Rachel 

 
Years 1M — Coffee Club, Stockland 

Thursday 19 April  - 9.00am - Silvia & Kim 

http://www.surfside.com.au


 

 
BURLEIGH HEADS CATHOLIC PARISH  

Parish Office Hours 9.00am to 5.00pm        3 Sunlight Drive, Burleigh Waters (Postal  PO Box 73, Burleigh Heads)                       PHONE: 5576 6317/5576 6466  FAX: 5576 7143  

Parish Manager: Mr  Jim Littlefield                  Parish Pastoral Team                                            EMAIL: burleigh@bne.catholic.net.au 

Parish Pastor: Fr Pat Molony              Associate Pastors: Fr Huong Van Nguyen & Fr Peter Gablonski           Pastoral Associates: Sr Patricia Tomlinson 

Term One is almost over bringing an end to our Spring/
Summer menu. Our new Autumn/Winter 2012 menu will be 
sent home with your student next week. This menu will be 
operational from the first day back after the holidays. I have 
kept most of the menu the same with a few winter warmers 
added. Many of our suppliers have increased their prices 
making it necessary to amend our menu with price         
increases also. We have been fortunate not to have       
increased our prices during the last 2 years so our small 
increase should not be too damaging to the purse strings. 
  
I have noticed our fruit orders have decreased               
considerably. Please encourage your child to add a        
banana, apple or slice of watermelon to their lunch         
order. Fresh fruit is available before school, recess and 
lunch time. 
  
Roster for next week: 
Monday 26 March................Tara Lynch and Amanda Dixon 
Tuesday 27 March...............Santina, Christina and Kristy 
Wednesday 28 March..........Melanie Leis and Margaret 
Thursday 29 March..............Sharon Lally, Louise,  
Friday 30 March..................Sarah Bower, Brigette Brennan,  
          Paul Harris 
  
Thank you to all our wonderful volunteers.  
  
Help is still needed on Fridays, should you be able to     
volunteer in the tuckshop on a Friday please contact me at 
the tuckshop. 
  
Have a great week 
 
Vicki Turner 

THIS IS THE FINAL WEEK 
FOR BEFORE AND AFTER SCHOOL 

SWIMMING FOR TERM ONE. 
SWIMMING WILL RESUME IN TERM 4 

Palm Beach Junior Touch Football Winter - Sign on Fri 16 & Fri 
23 March at 4.30-6pm at Mallawa Drive, Palm Beach.            
Competition commencing Friday 20 April - 22 June. Under 
8,10,12,14,16 Boys & Girls.  

For more info call Jim on 0402 170 784. 

TUCKSHOP VOLUNTEERS  
URGENTLY NEEDED  
THIS FRIDAY; 
 
CONTACT VICKI IF YOU ARE 
ABLE TO HELP. 

Winter Sport—Friday 23 March 2012 
League  
10A vs Mudgeeraba 12:50 (Firth 2) 
11A vs Mudgeeraba 1:35 (Firth 2)  
Open A vs Mudgeeraba 1:35 (Firth 1)  
Open B vs Mudgeeraba 12:50 (Firth 1)  
 
A.F.L. Nielsen‘s Rd  
Junior vs  St Vincent‘s 12:45 (F1) 
Senior vs St Vincent‘s 1:35 (F1) 
 
Netball Mallawa Drive, Palm Beach 
7A vs Palm Beach 12:50 C 15 
7B vs  Burleigh 1:20 C 3 
7C vs Burleigh 1:50 C 15 
6A vs Burleigh 12:50 C 2 
6B vs St Augustine‘s 1:20 C 2 
6C vs Elanora 1 1:50 C 2 
5B vs Caningeeraba 1:20 C7  
5C1 vs Elanora 1:50 C13 
5C2 vs Caningeeraba 1:50 C7 
 
Soccer Boys 
5A vs Varsity 12:40 (Sid Bigg small marker field 1) 
5B vs Caningeeraba  1:20 (Sid Bigg small marker field 1) 
6A vs Varsity A 12:40 (M‘M 1) closest to school  
6B vs Varsity B 1:20 (M‘M 1) closest to school 
7A vs Varsity A 12.40 (Pizzey Park) south of main field 
7B vs Varsity B1 1:20 (Pizzey Park) south of main field 
 
Soccer Girls 
7A vs Varsity 7A 12:40 (Pizzey) clubhouse main field 
7B vs Varsity 7B 1:20 (Pizzey) clubhouse main field 
6A vs Varsity 6A  12:40 (M‘M 3) back College 
6B vs Varsity 6B 1:20 (M‘M 3) back College 
5A vs 5B M‘M 12:40 (M‘M 4) Touch field with markers 
5B vs 5A M‘M 12:40 (M‘M 4) Touch field with markers 
 

 
ALL STUDENTS SELECTED IN TEAMS ARE TO 

RETURN ALL NECESSARY FORMS TO  
COACHES BEFORE TAKING THE FIELD. 

 
 

 

Uniform/Bookshop will be closed for 
stocktake from next Tuesday 27 March  

until end of Term. 
 

Bookshop reopens Monday 16 April. 

YEAR 7 CANBERRA TRIP 
INFORMATION EVENING 

TUESDAY 27 MARCH 
7.00pm—Doyle Centre 



There are a number of trouble spots for parents, and 
they have one thing in common. They all occur around a 
child’s transition from one activity or place to another. 

Transitions from play to dinnertime, television to bedtime or 
from bed to the breakfast table are common battlefields for 
parents. Kids want to do one thing, yet family requirements 
mean that they have to do something else. 

A battle can ensue with children dawdling, whining or refusing 
point blank to budge! Parenting is always hard work at these 
times.

One common transition challenge occurs at school-drop-off 
time. Some kids are passive resisters on a deliberate go-slow. 
Others more actively resist their parents’ efforts to get them to 
school with tears, tantrums or tiredness.

Children’s tears at drop-off time play at the heart strings of 
compassionate parents, particularly those who feel guilty 
about leaving their child. Tantrums are another way children 
keep parents busy and their complaints about being too tired 
indicate that perhaps an earlier bedtime is in order.

Usually it’s children in the early years of primary school who 
present most difficulty at school drop-off times. Essentially 
these drop-off problems are separation issues that can easily 
be resolved by supportive teachers and some tough love 
parenting.

It’s worth remembering that a developmental task for children 
is to separate from their parents, so that they can benefit from 
being around other adults. Parents who resist this imperative, 
allowing their child to cling to them are doing their youngster a 
disservice. 

If dropping kids off at school in the morning is a problem here’s 
a few ideas that may help. Your aim as a parent is to establish 
a new pattern of behaviour for your child in the morning, 
particularly as you approach the school gate or classroom door

1. Go through the morning and drop-off routine with 
your kids. Make sure everyone knows what’s expected.   
Work out your jobs and those that the kids need to do then 
stick to this arrangement. For instance, it may be your job 

to make school lunches but it’s up to kids to put them in 
their bags. 

2. Drop kids off, turn around and go: If you have a child 
who likes to keep you busy each morning with tears 
or tantrums then you may have to take the ‘tough love’ 
approach. Say goodbye using a firm voice, turn around 
and leave. Don’t look back. Most kids settle down at school 
within five minutes of being dropped off. Parental lingering 
only makes matters worse for children and teachers. 
Teachers are experienced at helping kids settle into the 
school routine, so allow them to take over. 

3. Reaffirm their efforts later: If your child begins to go 
off without tears or tantrums after a long period of difficult 
departures then make a bit of fuss when you see them 
later in the day. Don’t go overboard with tangible rewards 
or bribes. Parental recognition, genuinely given is a huge 
driver for most kids.

4. Wean your child off you: If your normal habit is to drop 
your child off at the classroom door each morning, try 
saying goodbye at the school gate every now and then. 
The aim is to make your child less, rather than more reliant 
on you.

If problems continue then it’s worth consulting your child’s 
teacher or welfare coordinator, carefully outlining the issue. Be 
prepared to be coached on this issue, trusting the approach 
that your school advises. 

Teachers generally have experienced this type of separation 
anxiety before and understand when it’s within children’s 
capacities and when they may need extra help to cope. It makes 
good sense to trust their judgement. From my experience, it’s 
usually spot on!

 
Published by Michael Grose  
Presentations. All rights reserved. 
For more ideas, support and 
advice for all your parenting 
challenges visit : 
www.parentingideas.com.au

PO Box 167 Balnarring VIC 3926   P. + 61 3 5983 1798   F. 03 5983 1722   E. office@parentingideas.com.au
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Making school drop-offs  
hassle-free

“One common transition challenge occurs at school-drop-off time. Some kids are 
passive resisters on a deliberate go-slow. Others more actively resist their parents’ 
efforts to get them to school with tears, tantrums or tiredness.”

www.parentingideas.co.uk



 
 
 

CHANGE OF BUS NUMBERS STUDENTS & PARENTS NOTICE 
Please be advised that from Monday 26 MARCH 2012 only the following school services are being renumbered. 

Please see the list below of the bus numbers that are changing and find out your new BUS number. 
Note that these are bus number changes only, Bus Routes and Times will remain the same. 

New School Bus Guides will be available on www.surfside.com.au from 22 March 2012 
CURRENT bus number  NEW bus number  BRIEF ROUTE DESCRIPTION  

2036  2033  From Tugun Heights  

2075  2103  From Galleon Way, Ware Dr & Currumbin Park to St Augustine Primary & Currumbin 
Primary and from Tugun to Coolangatta Primary  

3022  4016  From Southport to Keebra Park High, Southport Primary  

3033  3043  From Sorrento & Bundall to All Saints  

3033  3107  From Varsity Lakes to Miami High  

3042  3048  From Ashmore, Nerang Interchange (transfers) to All Saints, from Robina Rail to Robina 
High, Somerset  

3044  3101  From Nerang Station to Qld Academy, Keebra Pk High  

3045  3105  From Nerang Interchange (transfers) to Nerang High, from Nerang to Emmanuel College, 
St Vincents, Merrimac High, from Mermaid Waters to Broadbeach Primary  

3046  3043  From Pioneer Downs & Worongary Rd to Mudgeeraba State Primary, Robina High  

3046  4019  From Nerang Interchange (Transfers) to St Michaels College  

3110  4110  From Nerang Interchange (transfers), from Alkira way to St Michaels & Merrimac Primary  

4021  4015  From Sanctuary Cove (rte 10) and Southport to St Hilda’s & TSS  

4022  3095  From Carrara, Robina & Burleigh Waters to Marymount College  

4028  4105  From Baileys Mtn, Hotham Ck, Ormeau to Beenleigh High, St Josephs & Trinity Col. 
Beenleigh  

4031  3050  From Crestwood Heights to Benowa High  

4103  4102  From Mudgeeraba to Marymount College, Burleigh Heads PS and From Burleigh Heads to 
Tallebudgera Primary  

4106  4109  From Highland Park to Merrimac High  

951  3909  From Varsity Lakes & Glen Eagles Dr to Robina High / From Robina Quays to Robina 
Primary and Robina High  

952  3901  From Crestwood, Parkwood & Labrador to Arundel Primary, Musgrave Hill Primary, 
Southport High & Southport Primary  

953  3902  From Hardys Rd, Bonogin Rd to Robina High, Robina to Merrimac High & Broadbeach 
Waters/Florida Gardens to Surfers Paradise Primary  

954  3903  From Sorrento, Isle of Capri & Surfers Paradise to St Hildas & From Southport to Keebra 
Park High, Bellevue Primary & Benowa High / From Boonooroo Park to Merrimac Primary  

956  3904  From Canungra, Clagiraba to St Brigids Primary, Nerang High, Nerang Primary, from 
Keebra to Ashmore Primary  

957  3910  From Hammond dr, Pacific Pines to Helensvale High & Helensvale Primary / From Santa 
Barbara, Hope Island to Coombabah Primary & Coombabah High  

958  3905  From Worongary, Pioneer Downs to Robina High, Robina Station to All Saints, Merridown 
to St Michaels & Merrimac High  

959  3911  From Highland Park, Nerang to Aquinas College, Guardian Angels & Keebra Park High / 
From Main Beach, Surfers Paradise to Surfers Paradise Primary  

960  3912  From Rio Vista bvd, Robina and Varsity Lakes to Marymount College / From Varsity Lakes 
and Burleigh Park to Burleigh Heads Primary  

961  3906  From Arundel Crest to Ab Paterson, Coombabah High & from Pine Ridge rd to 
Coombabah Primary / From Paradise Point to Coombabah Primary  

963  3913  From Quambone St, Gooding Dr, Bourton Dr to Robina High / From Mudgeeraba to 
Robina High (early & late service) / From Thorngate Dr to Robina Primary  

965  3907  From Highland Park, Quambone Dr, Old Coach Dr to Mudgeeraba Primary, Robina High / 
From Reedy Creek to Mudgeeraba Primary & Mudgeeraba Creek Primary  

967  3908  From Robina to Robina High, All Saints, St Michaels College, Emmanuel College, Benowa 
High & Keebra Park High  

991  2901  From Coolangatta & Tugun to Currumbin Primary  

992  2902  From Palm Beach and Currumbin Waters to Marymount College  

993  2903  From Currumbin Waters to Tallebudgera Primary & Elanora High / From Simpsons Rd to 
Elanora Primary, Elanora High & From Valley dr, Dudgeon dr to Tallebudgera Primary  


